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Green Debenham: Although this is a matter that has been under consideration for a number of months, the timing could not have been more poignant for members to approve our Environmental Policy. It will work alongside existing policies, such as the one within our Neighbourhood Plan, and is aimed at preserving and enhancing the Parish’s ecological wellbeing, diversity, and landscape. 
The Parish Council will be running 3 community engagement workshops on the 29 September, 6th October and 13th October 2022 to explore the options open to the village regarding energy use. Please look out for further updates about these.
Our thoughts are with those affected by the extreme heat of the last couple of days and who may have lost a loved one, or their homes and belongings. To the Fire Service and other emergency services who have been working tirelessly, a heart felt thank you.

Gardeners Road Play Area: We have recently consulted with our local children in order to select the play equipment they would most like to see at this site. With 75% of the votes, Option B was a clear winner. , True to the democratic process our members operate under, this has now been approved by Councillors and we look forward to getting it installed. We must take this opportunity to thank the Swimming Pool Committee for their kind contribution of just over £23,000 towards the total cost of £37,816, and our former Cllr Steve Palframan for all the work he put into the project. 
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URC car park project: As part of one of the Neighbouhood Plan’s main priorities (traffic and parking), the Parish Council recently carried out a micro-survey involving residents and businesses closest to the site. Members have now considered the responses received and have agreed to shelve proposals and to not undertake any further work at this stage. 
Funding: The Parish Council is delighted to be able to support the Debenham Leisure Centre with funding of £5,000 towards the refurbishment of the toilets, and the Green Team with the full cost of their Public Liability Insurance. 

Council Administration: Members have appointed Cllr Gina Helm to be our new Chairman for 2022/2023. The Parish Council will be in recess during the month of August, so there will be no Council meeting. However, it is business as usual. Please note that I will be on annual leave during the first two weeks of August but emails will continue to be monitored.  Any urgent matters should be reported to one of the Councillors during that period.
Mrs Dina Bedwell, Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer

Tel. no: 01473 787861  (please leave a voicemail if unavailable) 

Email:  Parish.Clerk@debenhamparishcouncil.org 
Office hours: Mondays, Tuesdays and Fridays 9.30 am to 3.30 pm
Annual leave: 1st to 15th August 2022

Parish Surgery: Fourth Wednesday of the month (except August and December), 10-12 noon at Dove Cottage

